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Board Of Trustees
Minutes

Date:
23 March 2006 

Time:
2.00 pm

Venue:
V&A Board Room

Present:
Paula Ridley (Chairman)

Jonathan Altaras

Rob Dickins

Professor Sir Christopher Frayling

Betty Jackson 
Professor Lisa Jardine (items 1-7.a))

Rick Mather

The Rt Hon Sir Timothy Sainsbury

Samir Shah

In attendance:
Mark Jones, Director

Ian Blatchford, Deputy Director

David Anderson, Director of Learning & Interpretation

Moira Gemmill, Director of Projects & Design

Jane Lawson, Director of Development

Damien Whitmore, Director of Public Affairs

Paul Williamson, Director of Collections

Helen Jones (Secretariat)

John Rider (Secretariat)

Apologies:
Margaret Buck, Jane Gordon Clark, Peter Rogers, Paul Ruddock, Marjorie Scardino

1
Declaration of interests

1.1
There were no conflicts of interest.




2
Theatre Museum Review

2.1
The Board considered the outcome of the review which it had commissioned at its meeting on 19 January.  Among the issues discussed were:

· Option A – moving from the Covent Garden site and building greater access to the collections through the web, touring exhibitions and the archive at Blythe House, plus permanent display space and major temporary exhibitions at South Kensington.

· Option B – maintaining a presence at the Covent Garden site in partnership with a major performing arts organisation.

· Option C – maintaining a presence at the Covent Garden site but with a different public offer of education programmes and temporary display.

· Whether the status quo was a tenable option – it was not as collections access was under-served.

· The intrinsic real estate value of the Covent Garden site and the terms of the lease.

· The savings that could be achieved under each Option.

· Financial savings were not the primary driver: the wider access initiatives were all things that needed to be done in order to develop and do justice to the collections.

· The strong response to media articles which showed how much the Theatre Museum was valued by the public, especially the archive as an academic/professional resource.

· The potential for links with partners in the performing arts and the Exhibition Road project, if the collections were brought into South Kensington.

· The need to consider carefully where the Theatre Museum collections might be located in South Kensington with regard to FuturePlan. 

2.2
The Board agreed that Options A and B would be explored in greater depth.  The Board would consider also any other viable proposals that emerged as a result of consultation.  A further report would be made at the May Board meeting.




3
Minutes of the previous meeting (16 February 2006)

3.1
The minutes of the meeting were agreed.




4
Matters arising

4.1
There were no matters arising.




5
Chairman’s report

5.1
The Chairman reported that she would be attending a meeting of Chairs of DCMS-sponsored bodies on 16 May.

5.2
The Board agreed that the May Board meeting would include a ‘Trustees’ Workshop’ session on the role and responsibilities of Trustees led by an experienced outside consultant.

5.3
The Chairman reported that Dame Sue Street, Permanent Secretary at DCMS, had contacted her about the Gilbert Collection.  The Chairman had reiterated that there was no current prospect of the V&A taking on responsibility for the Collection.




6
Director’s report

6.1
The report had been circulated previously.

6.2
DCMS had issued a press release on the continuing success of free admission to those once-charging national museums and galleries since entry fees had been scrapped by the Government in December 2001.

6.3
The V&A and the RCA had been successful in a joint AHRC application for a new collaborative doctoral programme entitled “Craft: History, Theory and Practice”.

6.4
The new V&A Shop had been opened officially on 13 March and the turnover and spend per transaction in the first week were higher than for the same period in 2005.

6.5
The Board agreed that discussions could continue with the Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco on developing a formal partnership with the V&A.

6.6
Transvision, held on 24 February, had had the highest ever Friday Late View attendance.

6.7
A table of the most attended exhibitions in the world in 2005, published by The Art Newspaper, showed that London’s best attended exhibition, Turner Whistler Monet at Tate Britain, was 19th in the list; Japan had the top three most visited exhibitions.

6.8
The party to celebrate the 125th anniversary of the MLA/V&A Purchase Grant Fund would be held on 19 April.

6.9
A copy of the catalogue for the forthcoming V&A Modernism, Designing a New World exhibition was tabled.

6.10
Paul Hare, the Government's Project Director for Expo 2010, had discussed with the Director the design of the UK pavilion at the Shanghai Expo, and the Museum was to host a ‘brainstorming’ session.

6.11
Dame Sue Street, Permanent Secretary at DCMS, had visited the V&A on 13 March.

6.12
The Director and Damien Whitmore had had a useful meeting at DCMS with James Purnell, Minister for Creative Industries & Tourism.

6.13
The Director had attended a cultural diplomacy dinner hosted by the Foreign Secretary on 15 March.




7
Reports from Committees

7.1
a) Buildings Strategy (Papers circulated previously):

· The new main Shop had opened.

· The Board noted the V&A Annual Safety Report 2005.


b) Development (Paper circulated previously):

· A donation of £500k had been received towards the Medieval & Renaissance Galleries; the V&A now had £18m in place for the project and the Stage 2 HLF application would be submitted on 24 March.  A further pledge of $1m over 10 years from 2007 had been received for educational aspects of the project.

· The shortfall of £283k in funding for the Education Centre would be covered by applications to a number of funding bodies.

· Sponsorship proposals for China Design Now, Surrealism and The Renaissance Home were currently being considered by potential sponsors.

· There had been a successful two week visit to India by a group of Patrons.


c) Finance (Paper circulated previously):

· The Board approved the Budget for 2006/07.




8
Any other business

8.1
Trustees were reminded about the Image & Identity display in the Henry Cole Wing and that David Lammy, Minister for Culture, would be introducing the Conference for Young People at the V&A on 24 March.

8.2
Next Board meeting Thursday 18 May 2006 at 2.00 pm in the V&A.


John Rider

May 2006
� The time of the meeting was changed subsequently to accommodate the Trustees’ Workshop session.
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